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 NOTICE OF SPECIAL 

GENERAL MEETING 
Wednesday 11th August, 2004 

TAKE NOTICE that, in accordance 

with the special resolution of the 

Committee made at the Annual 

General Meeting 2004, a Special 

General Meeting of the South 

Hobart Progress Association Inc. will 

be held at the South Hobart 

Community Centre on Wednesday 

11th August, 2004 at 8:00 pm to 

pass the following motions. 

1.  To broaden the Basic Objects of 

the Association, it is intended to 

insert Paragraph 2 (f): “To assist 

other organisations in the State with 

similar basic aims and objectives as 

the Association.” 

2.  To allow for annual financial 

statements to be made available at 

the Annual General Meeting each 

year, it is intended to alter Meetings 

Paragraph 10 (3): “The Annual 

General Meeting shall be held no 

later than October each year to 

allow an audited statement of 

accounts to be presented.”  

 

HOME RENOVATIONS: 

AN OCCASIONAL SERIES 

FENCES  -  PART I 
 

South Hobart is renowned for 

containing some of Hobart’s most 

beautiful, varied and original 

architecture.  With the recent 

increase in home and garden 

renovation, partly fuelled by various 

television shows, it is timely that the 

Hobart City Council has published 

material by conservation experts on 

how to renovate your property 

without destroying its historic  

integrity.   A South Hobart 
Newsletter will publish, over the 

coming year, extracts from various 

publications intended to assist 

residents in making informed 

decisions about their properties.  

Real estate agents will confirm that 

properly conceived, sympathetic 

renovations add to the value of a 

property whilst the opposite not only 

detract from its surroundings but 

also will fetch less when placed on 

the market. 

New fences for old houses 
“Choosing an appropriate fence can 

enhance the character of your house, 

and add to the value of the house and 

the street.  In the older, more 

established parts of Hobart, fences 

and walls contribute to the character 

of individual properties and to the 

visual amenity of streetscapes 

generally.  Many of these places have 

been specifically identified and listed 

on heritage registers  -  and the 

listing will usually include ancillary 

elements such as fences and walls.” 

“Original fences, or fences which are 

consistent with the building on the 

lot or with the streetscape, should 

generally be retained.  With the 

passage of time, such elements have 

become quite rare”… due to decay 

brought on by the elements or 

through often well-meant but ill-

advised modernisation. 

The Role of Fences 
“Front fences perform a number of 

roles: 

(i) creating a boundary between 

public and private space; 

(ii) ‘framing’ your house and 

reinforcing its design and character; 

(iii) enriching the visual appeal of 

your street and suburb; 

(iv) protecting small children, pets 

and garden; 

(v) keeping out rubbish, dogs and 

intruders.” 

“Traditionally, the fence performed 

other roles as well.  It made a 

statement to passers-by and visitors 

about the house that it bound and 

the owners of that house.  The fence 

also made class distinctions about 

those who entered the property. In 

the middle of the fence there was a 

pedestrian or hand gate for the use 

of visitors.  This gate was often more 

elaborate than the rest of the fence, 

marking a distinct entry point.  At 

one end of the fence was the 

tradesman’s entry gate, and at the 

other end, a pair of vehicular gates 

Hair and beauty clinique 
 

Jo Palmer 
 

 6224 3038 
333 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 

 

 

 

6224 3655 

SOUTH HOBART 

PHARMACY 
Cnr. Macquarie & Elboden Streets 

Kevin Morgan  Pharmacist 

6223 5203 
Free Local Delivery 

  Monday - Friday  9 am  -  6 pm. 

             Saturday          9 am  - 12 pm. 

KODAK PHOTO PROCESSING 
For Hire: Crutches, Asthma Pumps 

Steam Vaporisers, Infra red lamps 

Painting 

Contractor 
 

G & V.E Dickson 
free quotes  

   
18a Apsley Street 

South Hobart 
 

6223 1855 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

 guitar 

 bass 

 drums 

 piano 

 singing 

 

6231 1466 

214  Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

LIVE LIFE 
A simply healthy store 

 

 Whole foods/bulk food 

 Herbal medicine 

 Naturopathy 

 Iridology 

 Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki 

 Homeopathy 

 Reflexology 

 Psychotherapy 

Open:  Mon-Fri 9 am- 6 pm 

          Saturday 10 am– 3 pm 

358 Macquarie Street  

 6223 7388 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 
Veterinary Surgeon 

BSc (Vet) (Hons) BVSc (Hons) 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

H O U S E  o f  C A R D S  

Bridge with a difference 

 Friendly & social atmosphere 

 Comfortable environment 

 Congenial competitions 

 Exercise your mind  

 Learn to play/improve 

 Tuition at all levels 

 Books/cards etc for sale  

Linda    

0412 814 282 
2 Cascade Road 

CASCADE BREWERY 
TOURS 

Step back in time! 
* Experience the workings of Cascade 

Brewery 

 *  See the production process of some 

of Australia’s finest beers in this  
historic plant. 

* Take a walk through the magnificent 

Woodstock Gardens 

* Taste the famous Cascade products.  

All part of the tour. 
 

For bookings & further enquiries 
please call on 6224 1117 



Painter 
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002  

mobile 0438 124 229 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council 

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 
 

62391317 or 0407391317 
Fax: 62391738 or e-mail 

eruzicka@courier.tas.gov.au 
 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 

 

A city school in a  
country environment 

 
 

Send your children to the 
neighbourhood school 

 

South Hobart Primary  
Accepting enrolments now  

Kindergarten to Year 6 
for 2005 

 
Enquiries to Evelyn Avery  

  6223 6040 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

Licence No C0624 
 

1/286 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
 

Postal Address: PO Box 7 South Hobart 

 

6223 1010 
Fax: 6223 7039 

Mobile: 0412 120 106 
A/H Emergency: 0408 596 065 
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SOUTH HOBART NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Next meeting of South Hobart Neighbourhood Watch will 

be advised.  Contact Otto Bitterman on 6223 1465. 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   produced and 

published on a voluntary basis solely as a community ser-

vice.  Whilst  every  effort is made to ensure that the 

information contained therein is accurate, no warranty 

as to such accuracy can be given and any reader who 
wishes to rely on such information for any purpose what-

soever does so at his/her own risk. 

  

Island Produce  
Fudge at special prices 

from the 

Female Factory  
   Historic Site 
Open: Mon-Fri 
Shop 9am–4pm 
Tours 9.30am 
Groups by arrangement 
16 Degraves St 
6223 1559 

www.femalefactory.com.au 

 

RENDERING 
All types 

Free Quotes 

 

 

Loukas Vourlamis 

6223 3529 
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making 

ideas 

real 

floor 2 
47 salamanca place  

hobart  tasmania 7000 

wegsarch@bigpond.com  
 

t 03 6224 7044 
f 03 6224 7099 

m 0409 972 342 

HCC SIGNIFICANT TREE 

REGISTER 
The latest Capital City News 
published by the Hobart City 
Council is calling for public 

nominations for Significant Trees in 

the Hobart Municipality.  Now is the 

time to nominate your favourite 

tree or grouping of trees.  

Nomination forms will be available 

shortly from the South Hobart Post 

Office. Nominations close on 1st 

September.  Let’s show that South 

Hobartians care about their trees. 

 

STH HOBART-100 YRS AGO 
The Local History Group continues 

to work towards its project òSouth 
Hobart 1904ó as part of the 

Bicentenary celebrations.  An 

important component of the 

research for the project has been 

the perusal of early local 

newspapers.  A selection of items 

from The Mercury, Tasmanian Mail 
& Hobart Town Gazette is published 

here. 

* Mrs. M. Martin had a Shell 

Necklace manufacturing industry in 

Cascade Road, with entrance 

immediately near a tram stop. 

* The Hobart Brick, Tile & Pipe 

Works in (upper) Wentworth Street 

was sold for £800. 

*  A proposal to build an Infectious 

Disease Hospital in (lower) 

Wentworth Street met with very 

substantial community objection. 

* The state of the Hobart Rivulet 

can be gauged by the Rat Catchers 

Report for an unstated period when 

537 were caught in the Rivulet, with 

19 caught in the (then) Fitzroy 

Crescent Tip.  The rat catching 

service ended in September, 1904. 

for carriages, carts and, later, cars.  

Even modest suburban houses made 

these  c lass and  funct ion al 

distinctions.” 

Next month: “Some common 

mistakes ... and how to avoid them.” 
[Information sourced from “New fences for old 

houses: a guide to designing a traditional fence 

for your home”, ©HCC 2003.  Available HCC.] 

 

BROADBAND INTERNET IN 

FERN TREE 
Haven’t been able to get “Broadband” 

in the Fern Tree area? 
Telstra keep telling you “we will 

upgrade the exchange one day”.  Well 

now there is something you can do.  

You can either visit the website 

(below) to register, or you can sign 

one of the “Expressions of Interest 

forms” that I have put at the South 

Hobart Post Office and the Fern 

T r e e  S h o p .   [ h t t p : / /
w w w . t e l s t r a . c om . a u / d e m an d /
index.cfm]  Telstra have now set a 

number of exchanges with a Required 

Interest Level of 75.  At the moment 

it stands at 36 registrations for the 

Fern Tree exchange.  You don’t have 

to connect with Telstra if the 

exchange is upgraded; you can stay 

with your current ISP as long as they 

offer “broadband”.  The more people 

who register the quicker we can start 

to get quality internet connection.  

The process for enabling these 

exchanges remains the same, i.e. 

when the Required Interest Level is 

reached, ‘customer interest’ will be 

confirmed, and ‘exchange enablement’ 

will proceed subject to confirmed 

interest levels.  For example, if 75 

people register their interest for an 

exchange that has a required level of 

interest of 75, but only ten people 

confirm their orders once they are 

recontacted by their ISP, the 

exchange will not be enabled.  The 

Federal Government claims that 

Telstra is providing improved 

services to the bush and regional 

Australia; let’s get Telstra to put its 

money where the government’s mouth 

is!  For any further details you can 

ring Neil on 6239 1216. 

 

EFFICIENT PLUMBING 
 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   

 

Mobile  0417  327  969 
8 Congress Street South Hobart 

6224 0688 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order 

 home deliveries  

Open 7 days 
 

362 Macquarie Street 
South Hobart 
6223 7728  

Salad Bowl 

A  

BETTER 

BODY 

SOONER 
Motivation and instruction in:-       
      

Personalised Health/Fitness Programmes 

Weight Loss & Fat Loss 
Postural Improvement 
Strength Training 
Rehabilitation 
 

Russell Evans 

0407 231 947  

South Hobart 

ABBS 


